I am making this submission wearing three hats.  Firstly, I am the Secretary of the Tasmanian Division of the NTEU.  Secondly, I have taught for sixteen years at the Launceston Campus of the University of Tasmania.  Lastly, I have lived in Launceston for sixteen years. 

As secretary of the NTEU, I want to deplore the advent of corporatisation of the higher education sector.  The replacement of collegiality by a managerial ideology has resulted in constant dislocation and organisational instability in the name of continual restructuring. This has resulted in loss of morale for both staff and students.  Restructuring means that many courses are closed or are threatened with closure.  This results in student uncertainty whether the course that they are enrolled in will continue to be available on the campus where they are studying.  Members of staff continually worry whether they are facing redundancies.  This insecurity produces a great deal of stress for everyone in the University community

The lack of Federal Government funding and the application of a corporatist ideology have had a direct effect on the quality of education that I as a lecturer experience in several ways.  Firstly, the University now employs fewer academic staff and the experience of this staff is less than previously.  There is pressure to replace senior staff with junior staff to save money, resulting in many cases in lower quality teaching.  Secondly, the University is unable to provide as much support for students enrolled in the University.  As a result, students (and many of their parents) must bear substantially more costs.  Thirdly, there is pressure on students, especially post graduate students, to complete their degrees more quickly.  This can result in stress and lower academic performance.

Lastly and perhaps most importantly, these cuts affect the wider Launceston community of which I am a resident.  Firstly, there is an equity issue.  Many students, especially those from families sending a member to University for the first time, can only afford to study locally.  It is important that a wide range of courses be available locally for these people.  We have seen in Launceston the closure of the core science course. There is a sense of uncertainty in other areas about the continued availability of courses.  Secondly, the University is the largest direct employer in Launceston.  Forced downsizing at the University lessens job opportunities for Launcestonians.  Lastly, the University spends a lot of money in Launceston, resulting in jobs for such people as tradesmen and suppliers of all types of products.  

It seems to me that the introduction of educational Keynesianism, rather than the continuation of economic rationalism, is what is needed in the higher education sector.
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